
 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
CITY OF LONG LAKE 

Ordinance Publication Summary 
 

An Ordinance Amending Chapter 6 – Animals of the City of  
Long Lake Code of Ordinances   

 
The City Council has authority to regulate municipal code in the City of Long Lake.  Following a 
public hearing and discussion at the City Council, the City Council adopted Ordinance No. 2023-03 to 
amend City Code as described in this summary publication as follows: 
 

Ordinance No. 2023-03:  A text amendment to the City of Long Lake Code of Ordinances 
repealing existing Chapter 6 – Animals in its entirety and adopting a new Chapter 6 – 
Animals to update definitions, update outdated terminology and include statutory references 
where applicable; to clearly identify enforcement authority; to update what violation(s) 
constitute declaration of a public nuisance animal; to prohibit the keeping of certain livestock 
animals, reptiles of the venomous or constrictor type, or any other animals of which the 
keeping in captivity is prohibited by state or federal law; to require that all dogs and cats in 
the City over the age of six months be inoculated for rabies; to address animals in motor 
vehicles left unattended in a manner that endangers the animal’s health or safety; to amend 
kennel permit requirements to allow kennel permits to be issued administratively by City 
staff; to update leashing and restraint requirements; to adopt the provisions of Minn. Stats. 
347.50 through 347.55 dealing with the regulation of dangerous dogs by reference; and to 
add a new ‘Chicken Permit’ process as well as regulations for chicken ownership and chicken 
facilities. 

 
Ordinance No. 2023-03 was adopted by the Long Lake City Council on the 19th day of September, 
2023 and shall become effective September 30, 2023 upon this publication.  This is a summary of 
Ordinance No. 2023-03.  A printed copy of the entire Ordinance is available for inspection by any 
person during the City Clerk’s regular office hours and on the City’s official website at 
www.longlakemn.gov.  If you have any questions regarding this notice, please feel free to contact 
Long Lake City Hall at 952.473.6961. 
 
 
 
Jeanette Moeller 
Clerk of the City of Long Lake 
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